Henderson County Homeless Coalition/Balance of State Meeting
November 18th, 2014, 10 AM

Blue Ridge Community Health Center

Next Meeting: December 9th, 2014, 10 AM


Present:  Michael Absher, Brian Alexander, Emily Balcken, Chris Berg, Kim MacNish, Kristi Case, Lois Decky, Frank Dumont, Mike Gannon, Trina Hill, Kathleen Lambert, Sarah Lancaster, Kristen Martin, Stefanie Kompathoum, Anthony McMinn, Anita Oldham, Chris Rutledge, Jenny Simmons, Austin Watson, Romella Hart-O’Keefe, Nancy Pew, Shelby Ball
Introductions and Agency Updates

Department of Social Services – out of Emergency Assistance funds; will have LIEAP funds starting December 1st.
Only Hope WNC had 50 in attendance at their Sleepout event on November 7th at the historic Courthouse; 27 stayed overnight.  Michael informed the group that there are 2.5 million homeless youth across the United States; 55,000 within the state of NC; and 202 homeless youth in Henderson County. 
St. Joseph Outreach Ministries now has a parking lot and is doing some work on the inside of their building. 
Homeward Bound of WNC clarified that the Supportive Services for Veterans Families (SSVF) grant they just received is strictly for Asheville/Buncombe as a Priority 1 community.  The SSVF program in Henderson County is administered by ABCCM.
Store House at First Baptist is preparing Christmas for kids.  Distribution dates are 12/12/2014 and 12/13/2014.  Trees at Wells Fargo Laurel Park and Hendersonville branches have homeless youth needs on them.
Approval of October 2014 Meeting Minutes

Trina asked for a motion to approve the October 2014 minutes as sent out.  Anita Oldham made a motion to approve the minutes, seconded by Kristen Martin and carried by common consent by the coalition.  Minutes were approved.

Balance of State Steering Committee Update  (Brian)

Continuum of Care (COC) Application Process Update:  The Balance of State applied for $5.6 million in funding in the fiscal year 2014 COC Competition.  Trina Hill represented Henderson County on the Project Review Committee.  Ruth Birge represented Henderson County on the Scorecard Committee.  Representatives will be needed to serve on both of these committees again for the next COC Competition.

Emergency Solutions Grant (ESG) awards have been made.  Across the Balance of State, $675,000 was awarded for shelters and approximately $1.1 million was awarded for Rapid Rehousing and Prevention.  Awards are listed on the NCCEH website.

Point-In-Time Count:  For the Point-In-Time count, NCCEH analyzes the veteran count and the chronic homeless count across regional committees.  There were 5 veterans and 20 chronically homeless individuals in the Henderson County 2014 Point-In-Time count.  These counts are considered when scoring awards.  Henderson County ranks 5th highest in the Balance of State for its chronic count (23% of the county’s total homeless count was chronic).
Annual Homeless Assessment Report (AHAR) Update:  A draft of the AHAR (covering 10/1/2013 – 9/30/2014) is due November 15th, with the final draft due December 15th.  The AHAR is reviewed by Congress.  We will review the final AHAR numbers when completed.

2015 Point-In-Time count is scheduled to occur January 28, 2015.  The only sub-committee between now and our December meeting is set for December 1st on Data Quality.  Register for this and other sub-committee conference calls via the NCCEH website.

Coordinated Assessment Update

The HCHC Coordinated Assessment Workgroup met today at 9am with a variety of stakeholders present.  We reviewed the county’s Coordinated Assessment plan submitted to NCCEH for the Coordinated Assessment Council to review.  A sign-up sheet was passed around for members to sign up to receive a copy of the plan, if interested.  The next HCHC Coordinated Assessment Workgroup will meet Tuesday, December 9th at 9am.
Point-In-Time Count:  
The Henderson County Homeless Coalition will conduct a Point-In-Time count of homeless persons during the last week of January. No one attended the Point-In-Time Count sub-committee meeting this morning at 9am.  We have to identify a Point-In-Time Count Lead by 11/30/2014.  There is a survey form that can be used from last year and the county regions are set for the unsheltered count.  The Lead will need to coordinate the count with shelter and service providers.  Contact Trina or Brian about volunteering for this vital count for our community.  There will be a training through NCCEH on the count.  The next Point-In-Time Count sub-committee meeting is set for 12/9/2014 at 9am.  
Additional Discussion:

Discussion of recruiting additional representation from stakeholders in Henderson County for the Regional Committee Kristen Martin volunteered to contact John Connett and Mayor Volk with the City, as well as, Monica Howard with law enforcement.  Kristi Case volunteered to contact the Hendersonville Housing Authority.  Michael Abshire volunteered to contact Tommy Thompson with the County.

Discussed Code Grace being activated on nights 38degrees and colder through the Hendersonville Rescue Mission.  It would be helpful to circulate information regarding Code Grace amongst the coalition to raise awareness and perhaps bring other agencies on board.
Next Meeting is Tuesday, December 9th at 10am with Coordinated Assessment and Point in Time Count Subcommittee meetings at 9am.

Respectively Submitted by:  Jenny Simmons
